
 

School Securit  
S c h o o l  S e c u r i t y  1 3 0 0  8 8 0  0 2 1        P a g e  | 1 

         P a g e  | 1 

Our School Newsletter 

Greenwich Public School 
Partnership and Opportunity 
Excellence and Success 
A  Greenwich Road Campus: 72a Greenwich Road, Greenwich NSW 2065  T (02) 9436 3731   
A  Kingslangley Road Campus: 32 Kingslangley Road, Greenwich NSW 2065  T (02) 9436 3217   
E:  greenwich-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au W:  www.greenwich-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

Issue 1 Term 1 Week 4                                                                                                                  18 February 2022 

             
 

 
Afternoon leavers for Week 5 – week beginning Monday 21 February 

 
Week 5 – odd weeks 

Kingslangely 
campus 

• Students with surnames beginning with A-L leave at 3:00pm 
• Students with surnames beginning with M-Z leave at 3:10pm  

Greenwich Rd 
campus 

• Students with surnames beginning with A-L leave at 3:10pm 
• Students with surnames beginning with M-Z leave at 3pm  

Upcoming Events 

Term 1 2022 
 
Week 5 
Thursday 24 February 

• SportsPro Years 3-6 
Friday 25 February 

• SportsPro Years K-2 
 
Week 6 
Monday 28 February 

• Pulse Alive Dance Group Rehearsal 
 Wednesday 2 March  

• Scripture starts K-2 campus 
Thursday 3 March 

• 3-6 Swimming Carnival  
Friday 4 March 

• SportsPro Years K-2 
• Clean up Australia Day 

 
Other upcoming major events 
Thursday 3 March 

• Swimming Carnival Years 3 – 6  
and 8-year-old students who qualify 

• Parent teacher interviews  
o Kindy Week 7 
o Year 1 to 6 Week 8 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Cammeraygal people.  We 
pay our respects to the Elders both past and present, and to those of the future for they 
hold the memories, the traditions, the cultures and hopes of the Aboriginal Australia. 

http://www.greenwich-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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 Afternoon parents and carers, 
 

It was great to meet so many some of our community members at the P&C meeting on 
Wednesday night and to be formally introduced to the community. A massive thank you 
to Dom Patton, Myles Kennedy and Anne Woodbridge and all the other community 
members that have made me feel so welcome to the Greenwich community. At the P&C 
meeting there was some great discussion about some wonderful initiatives on how to 
reengage the community with the school and build that sense of community.  

COVID-19 updates 
The Premier yesterday announced a number of changes to COVID-19 restrictions. Those 
changes have not yet been incorporated by the Department of Education so please 
know that restrictions are still the same as they were at the beginning of the week. Once 
the changes to restrictions have been communicated to school they will be sent out to 
the community.   

At the end of last week, COIVD-19 restrictions eased slightly with community users being 
allowed back on school site after school hours. This has meant that our band tutors and 
P&C meetings have been able to be face-to-face over the last week. Please know that 
students are still using hand sanitiser when entering the classroom and teachers are still 
required to wear face masks inside. The next round of RATs has been delivered to the 
school. At the moment the school has been directed to not distribute these. Once 
information about distribution has been sent to the school I will pass that information 
onto the community.   
Please know that parents and carers are able to attend school when: 

• picking up a sick child 
• attending the front office when required (e.g. to drop off materials, pick 

up or drop off children or to conduct financial transactions) 
• making a purchase at the uniform shop 
• attending a critical meeting with the principal or other staff member 

when invited 

Staffing updates 
• Congratulations to Angela Kiehne who is expecting her second child. She will be 

taking maternity leave from the start Semester 2. We wish her all the best and look 
forward to hearing about the new addition to her family.    

• Gerry Fitzpatrick our school General Assistant (GA) finished up this week. Gerry has 
been with the school for many years, as a teacher, Assistant Principal and then as 
the GA. We wish him all the best as he transitions into retirement.   

• Hannah Walters has separated from the School Administration Manager (SAM) 
role. She will continue in that role until a new SAM is appointed. 

• There is also a teacher position that is currently going through the merit selection 
process. 

• Mrs Hallam and Ms Hodges are the Relieving Assistant Principals on Stage 2 with 
Anna Parrella the Assistant Principal of Stage 3. 

 
Parent teacher interviews 
It was discussed at the executive meeting this week and the team feel there is a huge 
disconnect, compared to pre-COVID times, between teachers and parents. We are at the 
stage where parents are starting to be allowed back on site and we would like to have  

http://www.greenwich-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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the face-to-face parent teacher meeting sooner rather than later to rebuild that parent 
teacher relationship.  
Our parent teacher interviews will be: 

• Kindy in Week 7 
• Years 1-6 in Week 8 

More information will be sent out once the organisation has been finalised. 
 
Communication guidelines 
The executive staff have put together communication guidelines to make communication 
between home and school more streamlined and consistent. All staff have been emailed 
the guidelines for their input. Once the staff have given feedback the document will be 
sent to the P&C for their feedback before being finalised and sent to the community.  
 

Road safety 
In the afternoon, whilst I have been on duty, I have unfortunately witnessed unsafe driver 
behaviour that puts our students at a greater risk of harm. I have seen parents perform a 
U-turn on Kingslangley road whilst the street is very busy, parents double park so their 
child can get into the car, cars parked very close to the crossing obscuring the view of the 
crossing and parents leaving their car in the ‘no parking’ zone whilst they walk into school. 
I realise that the traffic in the afternoon can be challenging but ask that we all follow the 
road rules, be patient and calm to ensure the safety of our students.  
 

Greenwich Road play equipment 
The play equipment on the K-2 site is very dilapidated with parts of the equipment 
sectioned off due to the safety risk to the students. I am embarrassed about the state of 
the equipment and have had discussions with the P&C executive team about replacing 
the equipment. Yesterday, Dom Patton and I met with representative from an equipment 
company to get a rough idea of the cost involved in the project. K-2 teachers are also 
going to work with their class to have students design their own play equipment layout so 
that we get student input into the design. When available, updates on the project will be 
included in the newsletter and through the P&C.  

Regards, 
Callum Thomson 
Principal 
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Friday 11th March 3:30pm - 5:30pm 
Berry Island Reserve 
 
Enjoy an afternoon with parents and children from Kindy 2022. BYO food, drinks etc. More information to 
follow. 
 
Thank you, 
Greenwich P&C 
 

 
 
PARENTS / CARERS, MAKE SURE YOU ARE INCLUDED IN YOUR CLASS COMMUNICATION GROUPS FOR 2021 
 
Due to privacy regulations, the P&C are required to ask parents every year for their contact details. The school is 
also not able to provide us with a class list, so we rely on all parents to provide us with this information. 
 
By completing this form you will be included in the "WhatsApp" group for your class. It's a vital communication 
tool for the year ahead. 
 
Just click on the link below, or scan the QR code to provide your details. 
 
# PLEASE COMPLETE THIS FORM ONCE FOR EACH CHILD AT GREENWICH PUBLIC SCHOOL # 
 
https://forms.gle/4PmYdwyLat6RDNgM7  

 
 

 
 
We urgently need volunteers to deliver lunch orders to Kingslangley campus. Please sign up here if you are able to 
help: 
 
https://signup.com/go/fJemPhp   
 
Thank you in advance for your volunteering. For further information, please contact 
Greenwichpandc.canteen@gmail.com. 

https://forms.gle/4PmYdwyLat6RDNgM7
https://signup.com/go/fJemPhp
mailto:Greenwichpandc.canteen@gmail.com
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Exciting news!! P&C, GOOSH and the School have all agreed to build a brand new 
playground at Greenwich Rd. 
 
The goal is to have that completed for the start of 2023 but to make that happen we need 
your help. 
 

We need to: 
 

-work out what we want 
-work with suppliers, GOOSH and the School to cost and design 
-raise funds to pay for playground 
-oversee delivery 
 

We need parents and caters to help with this project and particularly to help fundraise. 
 

We will need $150,000 to make it happen and while we will ask for direct P&C contributions, 
we will also need to raise funds. 
 
After a few tough years this is a great opportunity to support the school, create a legacy for 
children to enjoy for many years and make some great new friends. 
 
Our children need your help so if you’d like to be part of this, please email 
playground.Greenwichrd@gmail.com. 
 
Thank you and look forward to hearing from you. 
P&C Committee, GOOSH Committee & Greenwich Public School 
 
Welcome to a new year of Book club.  
  
My name is Rachel Daniels and with the help of Mary Bradbury we will be 
helping Mrs Walker our Librarian with Book club again this year. 
  
We are encouraging all parents to order your book club online this year to 
make ordering easier. This helps to get all the right books to the right student and 
eliminates any discrepancies. 
  
You can go online to scholastic.com.au/loop and register by clicking on the "register" if you 
have not registered before, and you are new to Book club. Following the registration process 
and creating an account is easy just follow the prompts. 
  
Another fast and easy way is to head to the App store or your Android equivalent and search 
for Scholastic Loop. The App is a red square with a book and the word LOOP on the icon as 
pictured below. This is the easiest way to quickly get the book ordered that your child would 
like from the catalogue. 
   
After you have downloaded the App you can order anytime before the due date which will 
be indicated on the top corner of the magazine that is issued. Please make sure you have all 
orders in by the due date to avoid any disappointment.  The book club closes for catalogue 1 
on the 22/2/22. 
  
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me via the Senior Campus office.  
  
Happy reading!! Rachel Daniels 

mailto:playground.Greenwichrd@gmail.com
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School student travel information for parents and students School Travel  

Passes 

Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to 
apply or update their details as soon as possible. 

In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they 
receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact 
their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 

New Student Opal cards (including new Term Bus Passes) will be sent to the student’s 
nominated postal address within two weeks of their application being approved. 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas will receive their travel pass from their 
nominated transport operator. It may be issued via their school or be sent directly to 
them at home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents 
should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 

 
Terms of Use 

 
 

Students using Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use. 

All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of 
conduct aims to ensure the safety and well-being of school children and other 
passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of this, as failure to 
comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 
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Greenwich Public School does not endorse or approve any particular product or service advertised in this newsletter 

 


